
 
 
 

Curriculum and Instruction  
Staffing: 

 Auto Service Technology – Steve Owen 
 Construction Technology – Position posted 6/3/14, will close 6/13/14 
 Criminal Justice I – Ieshia Webster-Harris 
 Criminal Justice II – Mike Mitchell (CERT Employee that will go through WSI Training) 
 Culinary Arts – Kevin Hurst 
 Health Science Education I – Nickole Milewski 
 Future Postings –½ Math Integration Specialist, Media & Communications Specialist, 2 Instructional 

Assistants 
Technology Centers that Work: 
We received our official TAV Report, and will utilize that information to lead our Site Development Workshop with 
staff on July 28-29. 
Curriculum: 
The following schools have submitted their course inventory change forms for 2014-15 (since the last board 
meeting): 

 Center Grove 
 Central Nine (Update – DOE Course Change PCI -> Work Based Learning, Multiple Pathways) 
 Franklin Central 
 Perry Meridian 

Franklin Community and Southport High Schools reported no updates to their CTE Course Inventory. 
Governing Board approved forms are due to DWD by July 1. 
Professional Development: 
Nicole, Lawrence, and Tom attended the Standards for Success Conference June 3-5.  The conference focused on 
Teacher Evaluations.  The team brought back a wealth of information that can be implemented for 2014-15. 
Nicole Otte and a team of teachers (Dave Griffin, Sam Hoagland, and Mike Paprocki) will attend the Model Schools 
Conference in Orlando June 22-25. 
Tom Jacobs and a team of teachers (Estelle Brantley, Bill Clark, Fred Clow, Jan Tunis, and Darryl Willoughby) will 
attend the High Schools that Work Conference in Nashville July 16-19. 
Grants: 
We submitted the CTE Innovations Grant to the Works Councils on May 15.  We should have word on whether we 
were awarded the grant in June.  The 2014-15 Perkins Grant Application was also submitted May 28. 

 
Principal  
Teachers: 
All teachers finished the school year on a great note with their students.  We hired a new automotive instructor as 
well as health careers instructor. 
We had an excellent Staff Recognition Luncheon on Monday, June 2nd set up and orchestrated by Laura Showalter. 
 All the teachers did a fabulous job chipping in to purchase gifts for Vern Huddleson's retirement.  We also 
recognized Mr. David Blackwell for his work and dedication to Central Nine, who has to retire for personal reasons. 
Overall a great and wonderful school year. 
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This Month’s Highlights 



Students: 
Students did a great job finishing the school year on a strong note. Did not have any issues with students.  All 
seniors did a magnificent job and conducted themselves like young professionals during their final week of school at 
C9.  Lots of pictures, hugs, and thank you's from students toward teachers and administration, as well as their 
parents the last few weeks of school. 
 
Teachers and administrators also took part in the student cook outs and classroom awards at the shelter house on 
C9 campus.  Fun time for appreciation on both ends and to conclude the school year. 
 
Some teacher and administration also took part in the "Cold Water Challenge". This was an act to help raise money 
for the EMT/Fire & Rescue students who will be attending Nationals in Orlando, Florida for HOSA competitions. 
Each teacher or administrator had to stay in one spot and receive cold water sprayed out of the fire hose for 30 
seconds. 
 
Personal: 
Attended a awards ceremony luncheon with Karen Graves, coordinator for College and Career Readiness at C9. 
 Central Nine took 1st place in the state of Indiana for students who participated and completed the test for ASVAB. 
 I spoke for 2 minutes accepting the award from the president of ASVAB and giving credit to Karen Graves for the 
wonderful job she does organizing and coordinating ASVAB day at C9.  This is Central Nine's 3rd year in a row taking 
home the number one spot and receiving the enormous trophy which is displayed in the trophy case right out the 
LGI room. 
 
June 2,3,4, Tom Jacobs, Nicole Otte, and I attended the Indiana Teachers Evaluation Conference downtown 
Indianapolis at the Crown Plaza Hotel.  The conference had great keynote speakers to start the day off each day 
before you attended a total of 4-5 sessions daily. The third day of the conference we went back through the entire 
process of being a successful and well perceived evaluator as well as summative evaluator with your staff.  You 
received a certification by the DOE in Indiana and Standard For Success who hosted the event.  The certification 
allows us to now conduct evaluations properly, what to look for, how to properly script and do notes, and to know 
recognize a highly effective teacher to an ineffective teacher without question due to the training provided by the 
DOE. 
 
ISU: 
Finished my Laws and Legal Aspect of School Administration & Principles of Building School Leadership classes with 
an "A" in both classes. 
 
Had a wonderful year as the school principal and would like to thank Governing Board for putting me in the position 
to help lead and change the dynamics of the school culture and climate in educational learning. I look forward to 
next school year with the faculty, staff, and students. 

 
Guidance 
In May, I kept in close and continuous contact with the sending schools and with inquiring parents regarding tours 
and course information.  I, along with teachers, also worked to complete the Spring Count state report.  
 
Current enrollment numbers can be found at the following link: 
 https://docs.google.com/a/central9.k12.in.us/spreadsheet/ccc?key=0AmxjvgL6Kr1-
dERNd3F6Q0dvc3dTRXdIa0piQm5HTGc&usp=sharing 
 
I am continuing to work to keep enrollment, scheduling, and student information current.  At this time, I am also 
working to complete end-of-year tasks related to student records and dual credit while answering calls from 
parents, sending school personnel, and post-secondary institutions.   
 
Enrollment & Achievement Specialist: 
CAREER AND PLACEMENT- 



Continued helping students complete applications/scholarships for post-secondary options.  
Attended the ASVAB recognition luncheon. Central Nine Career Center received the award (highest testing school in 
the state of Indiana), for the third consecutive year. 
MARKETING/RECRUITMENT- 
Visited South Grove Intermediate School; Beech Gove, IN. Shared information about Central Nine Career Center and 
encouraged students to continue learning about Career and Technical Education 
INTERVENTION- 
Continued with intervention with students due to failing classes and attendance.Continued assisting the Principal 
with discipline. 

 


